## White Oak Township Board Meeting February 10, 2020

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, February 10, 2020. In attendance were: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Rick Martinez, and Richard Morrison. Trustee Graf led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the minutes of the January 13, 2020 Regular Board Meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the treasurer's report as presented. Motion carried.

Rick Martinez gave his zoning report.

Duane Walker no longer wishes to remain on the Board of Review.

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the amended budget. Motion carried.

There was some discussion about the monthly trash pickup. We would like to ask Titan Trash to have residents sign a sheet so we can determine how many people are using the service.

The budget hearing is set for Monday, March 9, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. Clerk Vernon will not be able to attend.

Richard Morrison stated that the park meeting will be on February 19, 2020 at 6:30 P.M.

Trustee Kemler stated that the SAESA meeting will be on February 11, 2020.

Board of Review will be March 9 & 10, 2020.

Treasurer Graf made a motion to pay the bills as presented, seconded by Trustee Kemler. Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 7:50 p.m.

• Submitted by: Leela A. Vernon, Clerk